
 
City of Selden 

City Council meeting minutes 
March 11, 2024 

 
 The Governing Body of the City of Selden met in regular session on March 11th, 2024 at 
the Selden City Office.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Mayor, Bernie 
Koerperich.  Present were: Danielle Schiltz, Dusty Spresser, Steve Rogers, Jacque 
Boultinghouse, and Tammie Stevenson, Council Persons; Leroy Spresser, City Superintendent; 
and Jacqueline A. Neff, City Clerk. Guests Brandy Spresser, Tami Porsch, Andrea Lowry and 
Monica Rueber. 
 
 The Pledge of Allegiance was recited at this time. 
 

The floor was turned over to Tami.  She stated the purpose of attending the meeting was 
to discuss with us the placing of billboard along the highway advertising the city.  It could be 
anything from the history of the town to current.  A lot of ideas were given to them and they will 
get back to us on what they come up with.  They left the meeting at 7:16. 
 
 The floor was then turned over to Brandy.  She asked if it would be okay if the committee 
of herself, Tiffany Stevenson, Michele Peterson and Amanda Mocaby plan a fun day on July 5th 
before the fireworks display?  The council gave them the go ahead.  Brandy left the meeting at 
7:24.  
 
 The council went over the minutes from the February 12th meeting.  Danielle motioned 
and Steve seconded to approve the minutes as written.  The motion carried.  

 
Dusty is still waiting to hear about the soft start from the company we purchased the 

siren from.  Bernie has not heard anything from Vitus. 
 
 Leroy stated he has ordered the pipe for the new project. 
 
 No one had any ideas of where to place the bulletin board. 
 
 The bids were not received for the dip to be placed at Main & Missouri.  Danielle stated 
that she will be attending a meeting about sidewalk grants that can attach to drainage issues. 
 
 Bernie stated that he sold the grader to Nolan Brown from McCook for $1200.00 
 
 Leroy stated Dave Neff has cut some of the trees at his place and that he will be meeting 
with Darrel Dipman to discuss what Darrel can do to help the intersection by his house.  Chad 
Focke has not done anything as of yet. 
 
 There was discussion about adding electrical outlets at the park and tennis court.  Leroy 
will bring some numbers to the next meeting of the cost to install. 
 
 The council agreed to allow the shooting of fireworks on July 5th – 6th morning until 
12:30 am. 
 
 Danielle stated that she had submitted the grant request for the fence at the ball park. 



 
 It was decided to have the annual spring clean up pick up on the 20th and if the weather 
does not cooperate it will be the 27th. 
 
 The council went over the monthly voucher list.  Dusty motioned and Steve seconded to 
approve the voucher list and warrants be drawn on the Treasury for the same.  The motion 
carried. 
  
 Bernie stated that we have not received the renewal notice for the city insurance that is 
due on April 1st. 
 
 There was discussion about the past due list. 
 
 Dusty brought up the problem of the stickers along the sidewalk at the walking trail.  It 
was decided to burn the area and then have it sprayed. 
 
 There being no further business, Danielle motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:58 p.m.  
Steve seconded, the motion carried and the meeting adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted,    
 
Jacqueline A. Neff, City Clerk 


